
Village of Springville 

Historic Preservation Commission 

 

March  10, 2025              7:00 pm 

 

A meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission of the Village of Springville was 

held at the Municipal Building, 65 Franklin Street, Springville, New York at the above 

date and time. Present were: 

Absent  

 

Members:                                              Bill Skura Chairman  

                                                              Helen Brogan 

                                                              Don Orton 

       John Baronich-absent  

       Kelly Baker-absent 

       Mike Wolniewicz 

       

 

Also present:     Jessica Perkins 

             

                                                                                    

Clerk:                                                   Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Chairman Skura called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.  

 

Chairman Skura asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the  

February 10, 2025 meeting.  

 

Mike Wolniewicz made the motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Don Orton.  All 

in favor, none opposed. 

 

The only Certificate of Appropriateness before the board tonight came from Jessica 

Perkins in regard to 45 E. Main St.  Jessica owns the business, The Red Balloon Toy 

Store and is looking to put up a sign on the building. 

 

The sign will be a 3ft. x 5ft. sign, centered above the entrance door.  It will have black 

wood trim and vinyl lettering.  

 

Bill Skura suggested using a more durable trim that would withstand the weather and to 

offset the sign with a 1” space between the wall and sign. 

 

Don Orton made the motion to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as presented, 

seconded by Mike Wolniewicz.  All in favor, none opposed. 
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The board continued discussing updating the brochure and maybe even developing a 

website with any grant monies that they could receive.  We are waiting for the CLG 

Grant Application which should be out sometime this Spring. 

 

Mike Wolniewicz made the motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm, seconded by Bill Skura. All in 

favor, none opposed.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennifer Blumenstein 

 

 


